Full Planning Committee - 22  July  2010
Agenda Update
5.1
KET/2009/0734

Magnetic Park (land at), Desborough

Note on Committee Agenda
Footnote 2 at the bottom of page 17 should be at page 30 of the committee report. 

Executive Committee - 21st July 2010 
A report was presented to the Executive Committee to advise members of the statutory powers available to the Council to facilitate the development of the former Lawrence's site in line with their resolution of 16th September 2009. Committee last night agreed in principle to appropriate the land for planning purposes pursuant to Section 122 of the Local Government Act and that the Head of Democratic and Legal Services is authorised to take all reasonable steps to secure removal of the covenant by agreement. See draft minute attached. 

Lawrence's Site 
Heads of Terms for the contract for the disposal of the site by Kettering Borough Council to the developer were signed on 12th July 2010. 

Letters from Agent 
22nd July 2010:
Two letters have been received from the agent, Indigo, and the applicant's legal representative, Denton Wilde Sapte. The letters are attached. 

Officer Response:
The content and issues raised in these two letters do not raise any new considerations; the points made in these letters have been adequately addressed in the committee report and in the update. 

Other Responses from Third Parties
22nd July 2010: 
2 letters of objection from Development Planning Partnership (DPP) on behalf of Tesco Stores Ltd and Greatline Developments have been received and are attached. 

Officer Response:
The letters raise points in objection to the application which are already addressed in the committee report. The letters confirm Tesco's intention to submit a planning application for the Lawrence's site. 

30 further letters of support have been received. The majority of comments are already contained within the committee report. The following points are considered to be additional: 

- The covenant on the Lawrence's site is unlikely to be removed.
- Lawrence's could still be developed with small shops.

